

South Essex Triumph Owners Motorcycle Club

MINUTES

Held at: The Shepherd & Dog, The Gore , Ballards Gore, Essex, SS4 2DA

on: Wednesday 24th May 2017

Present:	Tony Bushell (Chairman)	John Stone
	Peter Wonnacott (Secretary)	Vince Newman
	Heidi Bushell (Treasurer)	Keith Belsham
	Malcolm Fissler (Social Secretary)	Peter Devaliant
	Peter Healy	Phil Burnham
	Peter Breeding	Sue Burnham
	Wesley Gallant	Ian Myall
	Martin Lane	Nigel Rogers
	Maureen Lane	Jim Dormer

The meeting was opened at 8.05 pm by the Chairman, Tony Bushell who asked if anyone had any objections to it being recorded – no objections noted.

APOLOGIES

An apology for absence was received from Alan Buxton.

BUSINESS ARISING OUT OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Vinyl Stickers

Tony asked if anyone had not received their vinyl stickers and would give them out at the end of the meeting.

DISCUSSION

Jericho Cottage

Tony asked how many people went on the run to Jericho Cottage, Blackmore. Peter Healy confirmed that there were 6 bikes – 4 members and 2 guests.

Rider Training

Peter Healy has suggested that at there is a motorcycle safety training in Dunton, organised by some Advanced Rider Instructors. The cost is £200.00 per instructor for 12 people and he suggested that the club pay for it. Tony asked if it was road based or car park based and Peter Healy said that it is about manoeuvring your bike safely and other safety aspects. If is run by a friend of Martyn Russell wh knows more about it but he wasn't there. Wesley asked if you get a certificate or cheaper insurance.

Task: To find out more information from Martyn Russell
Discuss further at next meeting, whether or not the Club pays for it.

Mid-Week Run

Tony asked if anyone that is interested in the mid week run if they had a list of telephone numbers.

Museum of Power

Tony said that there is a Bike Show at the Museum of Power on 6th August. Malcolm has been in contact with them and if we display out bikes in the middle we will get free entry. They have sent a form but we need to know numbers.

Wives Weekend

It was arranged that we are going to meet at the Fortune of War at 10.00 and ride as a group. Phil and Sue will meet us there as he can't get off work that early.

Rideouts

Tony commented that the numbers have been brilliant on the runs. The last pub run there was 13 bikes and the run on Sunday was 11 bikes with 14 people of which only four old members, so new members are participating which is really good.

Peter Healy said it would be nice if all of us went somewhere together, possibly the Rother Rally in July – Jim said that he and Jan went for the day a couple of years ago and is going to attend this year but stay overnight.

John Stone said there is a little show at the Medway Branch in Kent (4th June)

Task: Find out more details and speak to Malcolm.

Tony closed the meeting at 8.35 pm